Meeting Minutes
ILDA Board of Directors Meeting
14 August 2024

Conference Call

Members Present:  Christopher Short, Brian Gonzalez, Roberta McHatton, Horacio Pugliese 
Staff Present:  Patrick Murphy (Director), David Kumpula (Secretary)

Member(s) or Staff Absent or Excused:  Theo Petrides
Other Members:  None

Start Time: 
1:36 PM EDT

Close Time: 
2:30 PM EDT
Old Business
ILDA Conference Planning: Patrick Murphy provided an update to the Board regarding the preparation for the upcoming ILDA Conference.  In short, activities appear to be progressing smoothly.  Transport to and from the airport was briefly discussed and Horacio Pugliese indicated that technical preparations appear to be addressed thus far.
ILDA Awards Presentations:  Patrick Murphy and Horacio Pugliese discussed the associated scheduling of live laser presentations and related considerations.  Patrick further indicated that trophies are in process and the awards booklet is complete.
Special Achievement Award:  Patrick Murphy raised having another ILDA member receive a special award in addition to his nomination for two other members in recent months.
Motion:  Brian Gonzalez moved to vote to approve a Special Achievement Award (SAA) and the motion was seconded by Roberta McHatton.  The motion was unanimously approved by all Board members present.
Board Membership for Terms Ending in 2024:  Patrick Murphy asked who of the three Board members up for re-election were going to run again.  Horacio Pugliese and Christoper Short both indicated their intention to run for their open seat.  Theo Petrides was not present at the meeting to indicate one way or the other. 
Projector Standards:  Horacio Pugliese communicated that he is wrapping up the document and should have it completed before the next ILDA Board meeting.
Board Membership:  Roberta McHatton asked if in-person presence at the ILDA General Business meeting is required to be eligible to run for the Board.  Patrick Murphy indicated that it is not required to be present and that the individual can draft a written statement of intent or submit a video.

Video Attendance for 2024 General Business Meeting:  The Board also had a tangent discussion on having members dial-in during the conference (which is currently not being supported).
New Business
There were no new business topics raised during this meeting.
MOTION to Close:  A motion to close meeting was made by Brian Gonzalez and seconded by Roberta McHatton. The motion passed by all Board members present.
